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Share with your colleagues 
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The bottom line:  

We set a record number of Nachusa acres burned, and a record in assisting partners. 

As always we had some units we prepared that we could not find the fire weather to do. 

Preparing fire breaks takes time but gets fires done safer and faster. 

We tend to follow the same procedures on fires:  We give everyone a map and a roster.  We do a safety briefing for 
about 15 minutes.  Each crew drives the lines they are responsible for.  We do a test ignition and then proceed.  We 
assess how things went with an After-Action Review.  

A tender to fill up your pumper units and carry all those tools is great.  An article on ours is here: 
https://grasslandrestorationnetwork.org/2020/05/21/tender-truck-for-rx-fire/ 

Brush clearing at scale is as important as doing fire at scale.  We need to meet these challenges with determined 
innovation. Here is a slide show of a brush clearing project we did this winter: MRCP brush clearing 

Help others get their fires done. 

 

 

https://grasslandrestorationnetwork.org/2020/05/21/tender-truck-for-rx-fire/
https://www.middlerockconservationpartners.org/uploads/5/8/4/7/58476113/fcna_brush_work_spring_2023_april_27_opt.pdf


 

Shane Tripp is with IL TNC and has been burning at Nachusa for years.  Shane is about to be a Burn Boss (RxB2). 

 

American beak grass has greatly increased in a woodland unit we have burned frequently for two decades.  The brush 
layer is diminished, and the oak and hickory have space. 



 

Booker Moritz and a bison bull minding their business. 



 

John Nelson of INPC and Brad Semel of DNR were on a fall fire crew at Lowden Miller State Forest. 

 



 

Another big unit at Lowden Miller State Forest was burned late spring with Paul Bane as burn boss.  Paul is a Nachusa 
alumnus. 

 



 

Molly Duncan on snag patrol at Lowden Miller State Forest.  We add some foam to our tank to make this soapy water.  
We don’t want dead trees on fire that are near the fire break. 



 

Lowden Miller State Forest a day after the fire.  In a few weeks it was green again, but with less brush. 

 

 

Molly Duncan was line boss directing Elizabeth Bach. 

 



 

Fire in the woods of Big Jump Prairie. 

 



 

UTVs were the vehicles of choice this wet spring.  They spray water at high pressure but low volume.  The truck has our 
330-gallon water tender and many other handy tools and supplies. 



 

Fires accomplished are cross hatched.  Red is DNR’s Franklin Creek State Natural Area. 



 

Mark Herman was on a dozen fires with our crew.  Our crews are staff and volunteers getting the job done together.   
This year, our crews were about 40% volunteers.  Four of the volunteers had over ten fires.   

 



 

Phil Nagorny is a burn boss RxB3.  Working his way to RxB2. 

 



 

Eight oak savanna.   



 

We often rake our prairie fire breaks and blow the windrows off the break with a tractor mounted leaf blower. 



 

Good and wide fire breaks make for easier fire work. 

 

 

 

Getting ready to start a fire.   



 

Stonebarn Savanna with its nice prairie planting at sunset. 



 

A few weeks after a fire, this bloomed bright with these ephemerals at Franklin Creek State Natural Area.  On the slope 
behind you can see some brush was thinned.   

  

Austin Webb helped Stronghold Camp do fire in their nice oak woods. 

 



 

Volunteer Dave Brewer was on 11 fires.   



 

Cody Considine with leaf litter burning.  Even these mild fires have good ecological effect. 



 

Tim Smith, Shel Wilks, Molly Duncan, Kevin Kaltenbach, and Eric Bugvilionis are ready. 



 

We burn our ornate box turtle units while these critters are in hibernation underground. 



 

In one day we burned 5 units at Franklin Creek State Natural Area with this crew of 22.  Four of them are from the Forest 
Preserves of Cook County, 1 from Indian Boundary Prairie, 3 from Byron Forest Preserve, 7 are volunteers.  We ran 5 
crews this day. Russ Blogg was burn boss.  

 

A LIST OF ALL NACHUSA FIRES AND FIRE CREW FOLLOWS  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 



 

 

Thank you for reading our report.  Our past reports can be found on the Friends website: 
https://www.nachusagrasslands.org/controlled-burns.html 

Reports from other agencies are on the IL Rx Fire Council site: https://www.illinoisprescribedfirecouncil.org/prescribed-
burn-reports.html 

 

The End 

 

https://www.nachusagrasslands.org/controlled-burns.html
https://www.illinoisprescribedfirecouncil.org/prescribed-burn-reports.html
https://www.illinoisprescribedfirecouncil.org/prescribed-burn-reports.html

